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Istead Rise Primary Celebration Newsletter 

Dear Istead Rise Families,

We have now reached the end of Term Three and therefore the halfway point of the school 
year - it seems amazing how quickly the weeks have passed. Pupils in all year groups have 
made fantastic progress in their learning since September and when reading back through 
these newsletters I am reminded of how many different exciting activities and lessons they 
have taken part in. We are very much looking forward to welcoming families into school for 
our parent drop-in sessions next term, where your children will be able to share their 
fantastic work and achievements with you.  

Our pupils will continue to gain many new experiences next term: look out for a separate 
letter from Mrs M Clark about some of the special activities and guest speakers who will be 
visiting the school over the coming weeks and sharing information about their different 
careers! We hope that all children will enjoy these special sessions and maybe have their 
aspirations heightened and horizons broadened!

I would like to thank all Istead Rise staff for their dedication in ensuring the best possible 
provision for our pupils every day, and also to thank all parents and carers for their ongoing 
support. On behalf of all at Istead Rise, we wish all families an enjoyable half-term break and 
look forward to seeing you in Term Four!

Steve Payne

Just book your child’s lunch in 
the usual way via Parent Pay. 

Term 4                                           
information                                                 
re PE, Forest                                        
School and After-School Clubs                                                      
Term 4 Information
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Each class took part in a workshop delivered by the Happy Puzzle Company, which challenged them to tackle some tricky puzzles 
through teamwork, trial and error, as well as perseverance.  Thank you for all your donations, we raised £186 for the NSPCC.

It was fun because we 
completed lots of puzzles. We 
also played put the penguin 

on the iceberg, without falling 
off. We had to put an equal 

amount on each side to make 
it balance. Elliot Year 1

We had a great time 
working out puzzles.It 

was tricky because 
there was a picture on 

both sides. We also had 
to make a tower 

copying a picture. Ruby 
Year 2 

It was really fun, we played 
the penguin game which was 
fun. We did a puzzle that was 

a town and it was really 
tricky, but eventually we 

succeeded. I loved the 
penguin game so much I 

bought it in the shop 
afterwards. Isaac Year 4 

I really enjoyed the                   
activities in the workshop

 because it was really fun, we 
all worked as a team and 

persevered a lot. They were 
kind of challenging and fun to 
do.  I would definitely love to 
do it again. They were really 

entertaining and fun.               
Eden Year 5

I enjoyed working in a team 
with my friends. We had to 

do puzzles, one of them was 
the same coloured piece, 
they couldn’t touch each 

other, it was hard. Penguin 
on the iceberg was hard but 

fun. Thomas Year 3

We had puzzles and 
challenges that we had a 

time limit to complete. We 
had to use teamwork to solve 

the challenges. We all 
enjoyed the non-colour touch 
puzzle because it was really 

tricky, it got our brains 
thinking. Brandon, Alfie & 

Kamahni Year 5

I enjoyed figuring out all the 
different puzzles, games and 
working as a team with each 
other, even when the puzzles 
were hard to work out. Neve 

and Bettie Year 6



The children in KS2 took part in 
the TTRS NSPCC Rocks battle 
competing against other schools 
across the United Kingdom.

We are exceptionally proud of 
all their hard work, coming 
113th out of 2326 schools that 
participated, and 1st out of the 
Swale Academy Trust primary 
schools that entered.

Class results 
(out of 60,242 classes):
Willow - 23rd
Aspen - 883
Holly 1197
Cherry - 4373
Sycamore - 44538

*MVPs = Most Valuable 
Players

MVPs Aspen 
1st - Sahib 
2nd - Dylan 
3rd - Sevak 

MVPs Holly 
1st - Maya 

2nd - Sienna 
3rd - Jiya

MVPs Willow 
1st - Isher

2nd - Dylan S
3rd - Kamahni

MVPs Cherry 
1st - Mia 

2nd - Isaac 
3rd - Elsie

MVPs 
Sycamore 

1st - Thomas 
2nd - Molly
3rd - Alfie 



In maths, the children 
have been exploring 
different ways to make 5. 
They talked about the 
patterns they could see 
and were able to explain 
the sequence that would 
come next. The children 
then wrote addition 
number sentences to 5 in 
their books.

On Friday, Acorn class supported the NSPCC by taking part in Number 
Day. The children took part in challenging, maths related games and 
activities and attended a workshop provided by The Happy Puzzle Co. 
They certainly had fun!

Acorn class have continued to enjoy reading Julia Donaldson stories. In English, they challenged 
themselves to rewrite the story of Room on the Broom and used the tuff tray to retell the story. 
The children also 
made a witch’s 
potion to help the 
witch fight off the 
dragon and 
designed a witch’s 
face using art and 
craft materials. 



Year 2 have had a lot of fun this term! In Science, we have been learning about the 
benefits of a healthy diet and exercise. The children really enjoyed using the heart rate 
monitors to measure both their resting heart rate and seeing the difference after exercise. 
We spoke about which exercises affect our heart rate the most and why.  

We have continued to work hard on our writing this term and have spent the week 
finishing off our diary entries from the perspective of a desert island survivor. We have 
thought carefully about how we might be feeling and why, to make our final pieces of 
writing both realistic and enjoyable to read.

We also had a great time during Maths day last Friday. 
The children enjoyed solving the puzzles and showed 
fantastic perseverance, 
working in a team, to keep 
going and get them solved! 

Year 1 have 
had a very busy 
week using their 

phonics to find words 
in the rhyming story 

of The Snail and 
the Whale. 



Year 4 have had another couple of busy weeks.  
We have just finished our journalistic articles about the
 ‘sword in the stone’. 

In maths, times tables continue to be a focus.  In recent
lessons we have been learning about fractions of shape 
and quantities. 

The plants in class are continuing to do well.  We planted 
broad beans in two different environments (on the 
window sill and in the dark cupboard).  Ask your child 
what they discovered?  
We have also set up a new experiment feeding the 
plants with different Soil - uncontaminated soil (control
 plant)
Soil - with salty water, Soil - with liquid fertiliser, 
Soil - with orange juice.  We predicted
what we think will happen to each plant and Why.

Sycamore has had a busy few weeks! 
They really enjoyed the activity day 
provided by the Happy Puzzle 
Company, which helped them learn 
how to cooperate with each other to 
problem solve. 

The children have also been learning 
about the Stone Age and made their 
own presentation about Stonehenge. 
We also took time to look at skulls of 
ancient humans on the Natural 
History Museum’s website- they 
found this really interesting!

Throughout this term, all of the 
children have worked hard to 
demonstrate the school’s core values. 
As a result, they have earned their 
second Superclass afternoon of this 
academic year. They are very much 
looking forward to a pyjama party on 
Friday!

In history we explored what might 
be different in our lives if the 
Vikings had never arrived.  In D.T. 
the children were excited to make 
an initial prototype vehicle as the 
research element of their project 
comes to an end and the making 
part begins



It’s been a busy end to the term (isn’t it always?). 
Year 6 have completed their newspaper reports in 
English, reporting on the events they created for their 
gothic ghost story. In Maths, the children have been 
revising the four operations, looking for consistency 
and speed for their calculations. In art this week, they 
returned to their sketches from the beginning of the 
term to create a sculpture of the creature they initially 
designed when first looking at the creatures created 
by HP Lovecraft. There was some fantastic detail on 
show in these, and the children can be very proud of 
their efforts. We completed our learning of ‘You’ve got a 
friend’ by Carole King in music, a song that they performed 
beautifully and it has become a bit of an earworm in 
the classroom! 

Year 5 have had a busy end to 
Term 3. We had our final session 
of ‘Bible Explorers’ on Tuesday. 
These sessions have been really 
fun, interactive and enjoyable for 
the children and they will certainly 
be missed! 
In English, we have started writing 
instructions about how to mummify 
a body! This leads nicely into our 
‘Ancient Egyptians’ History topic 
that we will start in Term 4. 
We also had our Ancient Egyptian 
workshop today which
was a great success.
We will share our day 
with you in the next 
Newsletter.

In Maths, the children have been 
working hard learning how to work 
out the area and perimeter of 
shapes. We hope you have a great 
half term! 



The children in the Hub really enjoyed making a set of 
domino shortbread as part of numbers day. They placed 
dinosaur sprinkles on each piece for the dots. The best 
part was in the eating I think! - Mrs T Clark



                                                      

Week Ending 04.02
Acorns Class 

Ronnie for Self Reflection & Luna for Independence 
Oak Class 

Margaret & Bradley for Perseverance 
Palm Class 

Jeremiah for Self Reflection & Louie for Independence 
Sycamore Class

Anais for Respect & Harry for Self Reflection  
Cherry Class 

Cerys & Mia for Independence
Willow Class 

Harry for Independence & Lilly for Perseverance    
Holly Class 

Henry for Independence & Amaryah for Perseverance
    Aspen Class 

Luella for Self Reflection & Jake for Perseverance 

Week Ending 11.02
Acorns Class 

Samantha for Perseverance & Florence for Independence 
Oak Class 

Alicia for Self Reflection & Saskia for Independence 
Palm Class 

Abril for Respect & Leah Marie for Self Reflection
Sycamore Class

Millie H for Independence & Grace for Respect  
Cherry Class 

Lily for Independence & Jack for Respect 
Willow Class 

Parker for Independence & Bea for Respect 
Holly Class 

Eden for Self Reflection & James Sin for Respect  
                    Aspen Class 

Neve for Perseverance & Layla for Self Reflection 

W/E 04.02
Tyler W of Holly & 

Jana of Aspen

W/E 04.02
Most Valuable Player 

1st Isher of Willow
2nd James Sil of Holly
3rd Fraser of Willow

Rock Hero Status 
Kamahni of Willow 

W/E 11.02
 Most Valuable Player 

1st Brooke of Willow
2nd Isher of Willow
3rd Fraser of WIllow 

Rock Hero Status 
Dylan of Aspen 

W/E 04.02
Winning Class 

1st Willow
2nd Holly
3rd Aspen

W/E 11.02
Winning Class 

1st Willow
2nd Holly
3rd Aspen 

 W/E 11.02
Bronze 

Nevaeh of Oak, Madison, Fraser, Rui 
& Alfie of Willow, John, Charlotte, 
Tyler C of Holly, Katelyn of Palm & 

Violet of Aspen                                                                                           
Silver

Evelyn, George & Saskia of Oak, 
Emilia, Annabelle, Freya, Leo D & 

Leo H of Acorns, Parker & Tabitha of 
WIllow, Maya & Summer of Palm, 

Margaret, Charlie C & Jessica D of 
Cherry & Calan of Aspen  

Gold
Mila of Sycamore 

 W/E 04.02
Bronze 

Maddy, Ryah, Malakhai, Isabella B, 
James Sil, Ellenor, Henry & 

Kian of Holly & Fraser of Willow                                                                                           
Silver

Jeremiah, Cooper M, Freddie, 
Delphine & Esme of Palm & 

Jim of Cherry
Gold

Isaac, Cerys, Maisey 
& Taiga of Cherry

 Platinum
Mia of Cherry

W/E 11.02
Mia of Cherry, Delphine 
of Palm, Jana of Aspen 

& Berta of Sycamore



 
Week 2              

W/C 21st 
February


